
El Camino College

Parking Committee

August 12, 2009

_x_ Tom Brown

_x_ Sharin Nakayama
___ Patricia Gebert

_x_ Nina Velasquez
_x_ Beverly Gilmore
___ Fernando Vicente
_x_ Erick Mendoza

_x_ A.S.O. Representative – Josh Casper
Also attending:  Mike Trevis and Chad Miller from Campus Police

The meeting began at 3:06 p.m.

The minutes of June 24, 2009 were approved.

Parking Guidelines for Individuals with Disabilities
Sharin Nakayama distributed a copy of an old version of the Parking Guidelines for Individuals with Disabilities.  Modifications were discussed and a revised version will be drafted.  Once the revision is complete Chief Trevis will send it to Vice President Higdon for approval.  After approval, it will be distributed.
Order of Signage Throughout Campus
Erick Mendoza is in the process of getting quotes for new parking signs throughout campus.  The signs will be placed at the entrances to the lots.  The signs will state that a permit is required 24/7 and what type is needed.  He will order the signs after he meets with the Police Department’s Parking Hearing officer for recommendations.  
Work Order for Lot D Visitor
A work order was placed to have “Visitor” and “Staff” painted in white on the ground inside the stalls of Lot D.  This will minimize the confusion where people were pulling forward into stalls not aware that one side was for staff and the other was for visitor.
Lot H – Designation of Staff Stalls is in Process
Facilities painted the staff stalls on the first floor of Lot H.  There are 45 staff stalls.  Currently they are going to be staff 24/7 until signs are placed showing the time restrictions.
Recommendation to have Designated Parking for Distinguished Faculty/Staff Recipients
Campus Police received an email from a faculty member who wanted to recommend to the committee that the two parking spaces given to the distinguished faculty and staff recipients either be one year or permanent for the duration of employment.  The committee decided not to have permanent stalls.  The recipients of the awards can have one year stalls.
Roundtable
Tom Brown – Preparations are in process for the Business building demolition.  During the demolition, part of Lot K will be taken away from south of the business building to the center of the lot.  The entrance to the lot on the Crenshaw side will be a one way entrance only and vehicles will have to exit on the opposite side.  Lot A will be gone.  The closing of the lots will take place once the fall semester has settled down.  The campus will be notified beforehand of the lot closures.
Josh Casper – In response to his question as to when the A.S.O. would be getting their permits, he was told that Harold Tyler needs to send the permit request form to Campus Police.
Chad Miller – In lower Lot F (south), the staff parking signs are still up.  He wanted to know if those were going to be kept.  Those staff stalls will not be kept and a work order will be placed to take them down.
Will there be a stop sign at the pedestrian crosswalk when going north towards the stadium from Lot H? There’s currently a stop sign going south but not north.  The issue will be looked into.
Mike Trevis – 23 cameras were installed in Lot F.  There are cameras to view the stairwells and the emergency poles.  A change order request was done to change the fixed camera that was on the ramp into Lot F from the Manhattan Beach Boulevard side.  The camera is now a panoramic fix zoom and views a wider area than the previous fixed camera.  It is planned to have them fully online before the start of school.

Beverly Gilmore – At the traffic light in front of the administration building, vehicles frequently block the intersection.  A sign to keep the intersection clear will be placed.
Nina Velasquez – In lot C, at the red curb towards the right of the entrance, there’s a sign that says staff/faculty parking.  Are staff/faculty able to park along the curb?  Campus Police will look into the area.
The meeting ended at 3:40 p.m.

